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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Wednesday 27th June 2018 at 7.40pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr G Stephenson/Cllr A Hardcastle
Councillors: 

E Rogers, B Green, E Smith
Ward Councillors:       A Strangeway
Clerk:


Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
7 parishioners were present
057/18
    To appoint a Chairman for 2018-2019 – Cllr Hardcastle was nominated as Chairman. Proposed: Cllr Rogers Seconded: Cllr Green. All in favour. Cllr Hardcastle then took the Chair.
058/18
    To record any Apologies for Absence – Cllrs Hobman, Pearson, 
059/18
    To record any Register of Interests – None
060/18     To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the Chairman 
(10 minutes maximum) – 
     Proposed pig slurry lagoon  on Common Lane – the Clerk explained that the application to
     create a pig slurry lagoon was a notification of intention and not an application which needed
     planning permission and was therefore not open for consultation. However, she had submitted a

     comment on behalf of the Parish Council pointing out the risk of contamination of nearby 

     waterways, the ‘stench’ that would be carried towards residential properties on the prevailing
     westerly wind and seeking assurance that rules and regulations are adhered to. 
     Residents pointed out that the proposed location of the lagoon is alongside an SSSI (a site of

     special scientific interest) and that as birds would be attracted to the lagoon, the RSPB would

     have concerns over the spread of pollution. The matter will be taken further by residents.

     The Clerk will forward relevant documentation and correspondence to Cllr Strangeway in order 

     for him to progress further with the Planning Officer. Action – YE.
061/18
    To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if approved:
                 Proposed: Cllr Rogers. Seconded: Cllr Smith, that the minutes be approved and signed
                 in readiness for publication. All in favour. Action - YE
062/18
     To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:

     077/16  Children’s Playing Field Funding – the Clerk reported that Yorkshire Water had

                 increased their offer of compensation to £1000. This has been accepted.

                 Cllr Stephenson reported that there wasn’t any suitable grant monies available to apply for at the 

                 moment.  He will circulate details of suitable play equipment.

                 It was agreed that the Parish Council should see if they could boost the YW offer so that a 

                 second piece of play equipment could be purchased. Action – GS
                 018/16b  Children’s Playing Field Maintenance: -  the ties wraps on the top of the swings

                 need replacing. It was agreed that the play equipment will be cleaned down in time for the

                 school holidays. Once a date is arranged, the Clerk will notify the school’s PT&FA to request 

                 support from parents. Action - All.
                 Cllr Green offered to donate his jet washer to the Parish Council to carry this and future 

                 maintenance work. Members thanked him for his kind donation.
                 142/15d    Update on public footpaths: 

 
     Off-road footpaths – this is the first year the cuts have been carried out by an ERYC contractor. 
                 Complaints have been received about the poor quality of the cut. It was proposed that the Clerk 

                 should inform ERYC of the shoddy work and request a visit by ERYC. Proposed: Cllr Rogers 

                 Seconded: Cllr Green. Cllr Hardcastle will forward photographs. Action – AH,YE
                 089/16   i) Road Safety:
                 Sandhill Lane – still awaiting the delivery of chippings as promised by ERYC.
                 Hagg Bridge – Cllr Strangeway has met with the ERYC bridge engineer. There are monies
                 available to carry out the necessary repairs to the road surface on the bridge. These will take 

                 about a month. Meanwhile temporary 20mph speed signs have been set up for traffic accessing 

                 the bridge.

                 Salt bin at Sutton Bridge – the Clerk has been informed that the current criteria have been in

                 place since 2010. A salt bin will not be provided at Sutton Bridge as it is already on a road 

                 treatment route.
                 ERYC have been informed that 2 of the bollards on the approach to Sutton Bridge had been

                 flattened. It would appear that repairs have been carried out but another bollard is now down.

                 This will be reported. Action: YE
                 029/17 i) Sutton upon Derwent Flood Committee – Cllr Strangeway has received some data 

                 from Yorkshire Water and is awaiting more. On receipt , a meeting of the Committee will be

                 arranged. 
                 017/18 i) Request for restriction of HGVs travelling through Elvington – awaiting 

                 developments.

                 Cllr Strangeway reported that ERYC are considering if a crossing patrol is warranted outside the

                 school. There is a possibility that it would be controlled by parents. He will pursue the matter. 

                 Action: AS
     028/18 i) Burst drain in Children’s Playing Field – Yorkshire Water are still trying to obtain a

     suitable quote for turfing the affected area. The Clerk has urged YW to have the works done

     before the school holidays.

     028/18 ii) WWI Remembrance celebrations – Cllr Green will meet with John Newlove to

     discuss arrangements to date. Action – BG
 028/18 iii) Severe Weather/Emergency Plans – these are almost complete. Cllr Green will  

 circulate once finalised. The Emergency Management Team consists of Cllr Rogers, 

 Cllr Stephenson and the Clerk. Cllr Hardcastle will now replace Cllr Rogers. Action – BG

 039/18 iii) Road Surface Dressing 2018 – this is underway. Red skid zones and signage still 

 outstanding.

 It would appear that the new tarmac has seeped around the manholes curing the problem of 
 

 loose covers.

063/18      Agenda Items


                 i) Grass verge from Church to Sutton Bridge – a complaint has been received about the 

                 cutting of the vegetation as it has destroyed the appearance and habitat of the verge. The Clerk 
                 informed the meeting that only a narrow strip was cut by the Village Taskforce. The Angling 

                 Society have arranged for the concrete post and wire fencing to be replaced and it is their 

                  contractors who have carried out the wider cut to gain access.
                  It was proposed that ERYC be requested not to spray the verge, as they have suggested, but

                  to carry  out 3 cuts a year instead. Proposed: Cllr Rogers Seconded: Cllr Stephenson.
                  ii) Recruitment of First Responders – it was agreed that posters advertising for First 

                  Responders should be placed on the noticeboards and website. Current responders are Sutton 

                  and Elvington based. The Clerk will contact Elvington Parish Council to arrange further

                  advertising.  Action: YE
                  iii) Protection of Open Spaces Order – notification has been received of the exclusion of 

                  dogs from Sutton upon Derwent Primary School. It was proposed that the Clerk look into the

                  possibility of having the Children’s Playing Field and Beacon Green added to the exclusions. 

                  Proposed: Cllr Hardcastle Seconded: Cllr Green. Action: YE
                  iv) Permission in Principle Process – notification has been received from ERYC about the 

                  changes in gaining planning permission for small scale housing or housing led mixed

                  developments. The consultation period has been reduced to 14 days from 21 days. If

                  necessary, the Parish Council will either request an extension or convene a meeting if there are

                  any objections.

                  The changes do not apply to applications to extend or alter a house.

064/18
      To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for May 2018

      The monthly financial report for May was tabled and accepted by all councillors.
       Proposed: Cllr Rogers. Seconded: Cllr Stephenson. All in favour.
      To receive and note expenditure against precept to date – received and noted.
                  To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for payments 
                   received:
1) Clerk’s salary & non-consolidated payment  - £224.02 

2) Income Tax £53.60 

3) Cutting and treating of Beacon Green grass - £200.00
4) Cutting of Children’s Playing Field grass - £200.00

5) Printer ink - £20.00

6) Information Commission - £40.00
                   Proposed:  Cllr Rogers Seconded: Cllr Green. Agreed by all that these payments should 
                   be made.
065/18      To note and process any Planning Matters


      New Applications: 
                  18/01665/AGNOT Creation of lagoon with bunding on land south east of Peace Cottage, Common

                    Lane, Sutton upon Derwent for TA and BJ Stephenson
       See issues raised by residents – agenda item 060/18
                  Notices of decisions received: 
      
      16/30158/CONDET Submission of details required by Condition 2 (programme of 
                  archaeological wok), Condition 3 (visibility splays), Condition 4 (external materials) and
                  Condition 8 (tree protection) of planning permission 14/03283/PLF – Cherry Farm,
                  Sandhill Lane, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BX for Mr R Gledhill
                  Approved
066/18      To hear and note any correspondence matters
A complaint has been received about the condition of Deep Furrows Lane. An acknowledgement will be sent to the complainant explaining that other complaints about the state of the public footpaths has been received. Action – YE
                  All other correspondence was table and noted.

067/18
      To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman 
       Cllr Smith reported that there is a fault with the flashing lights for the school. Although an 
       engineer has attended, the lights are still flashing in the middle of the night. He will lodge a

       complaint with Streetscene. Cllr Strangeway will also pursue. Action: ES, AS
       A complaint, backed up by other residents, was received about a skip lorry passing through the

       village on the morning of Sunday 24th June. The ‘stench’ would suggest that the skip contained

       rotting animal carcasses and fluids were seen to be leaking onto the road surface. The incident

       has been reported to Environmental Health. CCTV cameras at Sutton Bridge are purely for the
       recording of any damage done to the bridge and can only be accessed by other departments at 
       ERYC via a request to the Legal Team. It would be helpful if any resident who has CCTV
       cameras on their property can check if there is any footage showing details of the lorry. 

       The offending vehicle entered the village at 10.40am travelling towards Elvington. 

       Details will be forwarded to Cllr Strangeway. Action; YE, AS
 068/18       To fix the date and time of the next meeting 

        Monday 16th July 2018 at 7.30pm.
                    There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.55pm.
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